Scott Walker, Governor Mark Gottlieb, P.E., Secretary Internet: www.dot.wisconsin.gov

Telephone: (262) 548-5903 Facsimile (FAX): (262) 548-5662

E-Mail: waukesha.dtd@dot.wi.gov

March 3, 2015

Fred Abadi, Ph.D., P.E. City of Waukesha Director of Public Works 130 Delafield Street Waukesha, WI 53187

Dear Mr. Abadi:

It was nice meeting with you for the City of Waukesha/WisDOT Planning quarterly meeting on February 23rd.

At that meeting, we discuss the jurisdictional payment to the City of Waukesha for the Waukesha Bypass project and you requested a letter stating when the payment would be made. We plan to encumber the funds in early July of 2015 and we anticipate that you would receive payment in August of 2015.

If you need any additional information please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Tony J. Barth, P.E.

Systems Planning Chief